Report for: Licensing Sub Committee 12th May 2017
Item number:

Title: To consider the application for a temporary event notice as a
result of objection notices received from the Metropolitan Officer.

Report

authorised by : Daliah Barrett-Licensing Team Leader

Lead Officer: Daliah Bérrett - Licensing Team Leader -Regulatory Services.

0208489 8232. Daliah.barrett@haringey.gov.uk
%

Ward(s) affected: TG

Report for Key/
Non Key Decision: Non Key

1.

1.1

1.2

1.3

Describe the issue under consideration

On 25" April 2017the Licensing Authority received from Mr J Adams.

The notification was in respect of proposed temporary licensable activities he
wished to take place at Russell Road as a street party on 17" and 18" June 2017.
The Government has encouraged the UK to mark the weekend doing community
events in memory of the late Joe Cox MP. The application is attached at Appendix 1.

Summary of the matter

The Licensing Act 2003 requires a licensing sub committee to consider such
applications when an appropriate notice has been served by either the police or
environmental health. The decision reached at the sub committee can be subject to
the appeal process at the Magistrates Court.

The temporary event notices are requesting the ability to offer regulated entertainment
and supply of alcohol. The Licensing authority served the Police rejection on Mr
Adams on 27" May 2017. Appendix 2.

Background

The applicant held the street party in 2016 and it is the observations carried out at last
years event that has lead the police to object to the 2017 notification of the event. The
Enforcement Response Officer also served a noise abatement notice on the organiser
in 2016 due to the noise complaints received and nuisance witnessed.

The idea of a street party is that local people living on that street sign the survey form
to agree to the road closure application. There is some concern that once again this
year the signatures are not representation of residents of Russell Road.

Whilst attending the event last year the Police observed that attendees were not
residents of Russell Road.
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